Town of Arna - Pine County, MN
Clerk’s Minutes
June 12, 2023
Regular Town Board Meeting

The regular monthly meeting and was called to order at 6 PM.  

Present were Supervisors:  Jan Proffit, Darrick Sweats and Clerk, Cheryl Wickham.  Guests were: Bob Brewster, Sue Davis, Casey Schweitz, Lynn Anderson, Claudia Johnson, Angela Davis, James Bowser, Doug Wiita, Todd Johnson, Constance & Craig Bailey, 
Carol Mc Pherson, Tracy Erickson, David Hughes,

The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Jan Proffit and the Pledge to the Flag was recited. 

The minutes from May 10, 2023 meeting were read and a motion was made from Jan and 2nd by Darrick to accept.  All Yay and the Motion carried. .

Bills were read.  Motion by Jan and 2nd by Darrick to approve.  All Yay and   Motion carried and bills were paid.

Correspondence was read and discussed. 

Motion made by Jan and 2nd by Darrick to accept the Cost Sheet from Summerland for our Township’s Gravel supplier.  All Yay and motion carried. 

Motion by Jan and 2nd by Darrick to accept the Road Review Sheet for 2023.  All yay and motion carried.  

Larry Larson was elected as a Supervisor on March 14, 2023 at the Arna Town Election. In his letter of resignation, he said “Although it is legal, it is not a good idea to have 2 family members on the Town Board at the same time.”  Now, today the Town Board Members are appointing a replacement for Larry. After much disturbance from Todd Johnson about this subject, motion made by Jan and 2nd by Darrick and Cheryl made it unanimous to Appoint Lynn Anderson to be the 3rd Supervisor on the Arna Town Board.  All Yay and Lynn was appointed as a Supervisor.  Cheryl gave Lynn the Oath of Office and the necessary documents were signed and Lynn has become the newest Supervisor.   

Legal Course for Township members will be held on September 16th Rutledge City Hall presented by Couri and Ruppe.

Bob gave update on Bernie Palmer’s violation.

Byrd has moved from Tracy’ s and the camper has been removed from the Erickson’s.

Sue reported that there was a Camper parked at the Grader Garage on the Township property.  It has since been removed.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Bob asked Claudia Johnson if it would be okay if he came to inspect her property to save her the cost of our Attorney to do this.  Claudia said she would welcome him to do so. Bob asked when he should come and Claudia said come on Wednesday, June 14th around noon. 

Bob partially read a copy of an Animal Control Ordinance from another Township.  After discussing this, it was decided that Arna Township would not be able to have this type of Ordinance, since we do not have the Equipment and Manpower to control it.

Lynn Anderson has been doing some research on getting Grants for an addition or remodel for our Town Hall.  Motion made by Jan and 2nd by Darrick and Lynn abstained from voting for Lynn to continue the search on this and report her findings at the next Town Board Meeting.  All Yay and motion carried.

There was some disturbance during the meeting and it was necessary to have a Deputy from the Sheriff’s office to come.  Deputy Gruninger came and by this time things had quieted down,

Motion by Jan and 2nd by Darrick to adjourn. All yay and motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM. 

The next Town Board meeting is scheduled for July 10, 2023 
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